GRAND VALLEY METRO COUNCIL

Board Meeting
September 6, 2018
8:30 a.m.

Kent County Commission Chambers
MINUTES

1. Call to Order

Mike DeVries called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  
Members Present:
Rick Baker


At-Large
Nora Balgoyen


At-Large Member

Rob Beahan


Cascade Township
Thad Beard


City of Rockford

Ken Bergwerff


Jamestown Township
Rosalynn Bliss


City of Grand Rapids
Wayman Britt


Kent County

Mike Burns


City of Lowell
Tom Butcher


GVSU

Dan Carlton


Georgetown Township
Deb Diepenhorst


Cannon Township

Mike DeVries


Grand Rapids Township

Rob DeWard


Gaines Township

David Dewey


Village of Sand Lake

Brian Donovan


City of East Grand Rapids

Joshua Eggleston


City of Wayland

Adam Elenbaas


Allendale Township
George Haga


Ada Township
Carol Hennessey


Kent County
Jim Holtvluwer


Ottawa County

Tom Hooker


Byron Township

John Hoppough


City of Greenville

Mark Huizenga


City of Walker

Diane Jones


Kent County
Steve Kepley


City of Kentwood
Greg Madura


Alpine Township
Steve Maas


City of Grandville
Brenda McNabb-Stange

City of Hastings
John Niemela


City of Belding
Jack Poll



City of Wyoming
Megan Sall


City of Wyoming
Jonathan Seyferth


City of Coopersville
Julius Suchy


Village of Sparta
Al Vanderberg


Ottawa County
Patrick Waterman


City of Hudsonville
Lynee Wells


City of Grand Rapids

Duane Weeks


Village of Middleville
Mike Womack


City of Cedar Springs

Members Absent:

Robyn Britton


Nelson Township

Jason Eppler


City of Ionia

Kevin Green


Algoma Township

Jerry Hale



Lowell Township

Brian Harrison


Caledonia Township
Mike Krygier


Courtland Township

Karen McCarthy


At-Large
Cameron VanWyngarden

Plainfield Township
Mike Verhulst


City of Grand Rapids
Open



Tallmadge Township
Open



At-Large Member
Others Present:
John Weiss


Grand Valley Metro Council
Gayle McCrath


Grand Valley Metro Council
Abed Itani



Grand Valley Metro Council

Wendy Ogilvie


Grand Valley Metro Council
Jason Moore


Grand Valley Metro Council
Mark Rambo


City of Kentwood

Chris Brown


GVMC

Andrew Johnson


The Rapid

2. Moment of Recognition for GVMC Sr. Transportation Planner, Darrell Robinson

GVMC Sr. Transportation Planner, Darrell Robinson, passed away unexpectedly August 15.  He was well known throughout the MPO and appreciated for his expertise and willingness to help others.
Chair Mike DeVries called for a moment of silence in remembrance of Darrell.

3. Minutes

MOTION – To Approve the August GVMC Board Minutes.  MOVE – Jones. SUPPORT – McNabb-Stange Donovan.  MOTION CARRIED.
4. Public Comment
None

5. At-Large Member Candidate – Nora Balgoyen, ITC

Mike DeVries administered the Oath of Office to Nora Balgoyen of ITC.

Several members stated they had worked with Nora in the past and had very a good relationship with her.
Nora stated she was happy to be a part of the Metro Council and looked forward to working with all the members.
6. Budget Amendment 2017/18

John Weiss explained GVMC has had a very strong financial year.  The infrastructure pilot program brought a lot of funding to both REGIS and Transportation (transportation leveraged 80/20).  Due in part to the additional funding, REGIS was able to give its members a $150,000 rebate.  Neither the infrastructure pilot nor the REGIS rebate are currently reflected in the 2017/18 budget.  The budget amendment will reconcile these and other minor line item issues to bring the budget in line.

MOTION – To Amend the 2017/18 Budget.  MOVE – Niemela.  SUPPORT – Vanderberg.  MOTION CARRIED.  

7. GVMC 2018/19 Proposed Budget Public Hearing and Approval
John Weiss reported on the GVMC 2018/19 proposed budget.  There are no dues increases in any area of GVMC, Transportation, REGIS, Environmental Programs or Administration.  More work has been undertaken with a smaller staff.
A new fund has been created in the budget to hold monies from the Asset Management Pilot which are dedicated to continued asset management work.  
This is the final review of the budget before its approval.  The process started early in 2018 with transportation and REGIS budgets going through their respective committees.  In August the proposed budget was brought before the GVMC Board for its first review and questions.  Throughout the entire process, the budget has been reviewed by nearly 100 people.  For a detailed timeline of the approval process, see the paperwork included in the agenda packet.  

MOTION – To Open the Budget Public Hearing 8:45.  MOVE – Haga.  SUPPORT – Waterman.      MOTION CARRIED.

There were no comments offered by the public.

MOTION – To Close the Public Hearing 8:46.  MOVE – Hoppough.  SUPPORT – Vanderberg.  MOTION CARRIED.

MOTION – To Approve the 2018/19 GVMC Budget.  MOVE – Donovan.  SUPPORT – Suchy.  MOTION CARRIED.

8. Legislative Dinner October 25 at Boulder Creek
Gayle McCrath reported GVMC will hold a Legislative Dinner at Boulder Creek on October 25 at 6:00 p.m.  GVMC members as well as the members of their Boards / Councils / Commissions are invited.  The dinner is generously sponsored by ITC.
9. Adjourn 9:20 a.m. 
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